Report of Meeting for the June 25, 2008 Stakeholder Meeting
1. Following a brief statement and expression of appreciation to the participants from Mayor Moccia, Mr. Richard Armstrong opened the meeting with a brief presentation. He expressed that ConnDOT appreciates the stakeholders’ participation as it is critical to the success of the project.   The remainder of the meeting followed a prepared agenda that was provided to all stakeholders present. Also provided to each stakeholder was a packet of information containing the following:

· Agenda
· Booklet of Alternatives
· 2 copies of the Summary of Comments from earlier public meetings


An updated list of stakeholders was also distributed.
2.   Following Mr. Armstrong’s presentation, the stakeholders provided comments and questions as  summarized below:
· Concerning the Summary of Comments, ConnDOT would like to have the stakeholders prioritize them. The best way to rate them was discussed.  It was decided that every stakeholder would pick and rate 10 concerns with number 1 being the most important to them.
· S. Prosi – The business community/Chamber of Commerce was missing from the list of stakeholders, and it was suggested that someone be asked to participate.  Representative Bob Duff will contact local businesses for a participant. 

· Sara da Silva from the Norwalk River Watershed Association will also be added. 
· It was recommended that someone from the Sierra Club and Norwalk Land Trust be invited. 
· The group asked for a general understanding of the traffic issues in the area so as to understand the project’s purpose and need.

· DOT will discuss all on-going and planned Rte. 7 projects at the next meeting.
· A discussion of what is the best way to create 3D graphics to show what Alternatives look like on ground. One suggestion was that Norwalk Community College be contacted for possible assistance with visual aids. ConnDOT agreed that visual tools are very important for a better understanding of the various design issues and is looking into options.
· There was a question of why there needs to be a connection to Rte. 7 North to Grist Mill Road.  Won’t it just move the traffic problem to the Grist Mill area? Could this connection be removed from the project? ConnDOT will address in a future meeting.
· A question was asked about how the price of gasoline will affect traffic projections.  How will other transportation modes be considered?
· As requested ConnDOT will describe design criteria as we discuss design concepts.

· A request was made to provide base mapping with 2 ft. contours.  Also, a request for existing wetlands assessments. 

· At the next meeting DOT will discuss each alternate and discuss why some have been dismissed thus far.  
· One participant asked about the feasibility of an alternative that would change Rte. 7 expressway to a boulevard type road.
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3.
At 7:45 comments/questions were received from the general public as follows:

· A question was asked about the plan for future completion of “Super 7” North of Grist Mill Road.  The response from ConnDOT was that, while there is some public support for a Rte. 7 expressway to the north, it is not on the long range plan.  

· Businesses along Main Ave. could be hurt if too much traffic is bypassed with a new ramp to Rte. 7 north.

· Someone who lives in the Valley View Rd. area expressed that noise and pollution from construction and development has affected her.  She expressed that this project too will affect neighboring residences. 

· A question was asked: What are ConnDOT’s priorities? The response was that ConnDOT needs to fully understand what the community’s concerns and priorities are in order to better design the project. Likewise, during future discussions and as the need arises, ConnDOT will explain what it considers important design or decision-making criteria.
4. The following was agreed to:

· Survey and wetlands must be updated as soon as possible.

· Three-dimensional presentation must be used to show visual impacts of alternates.

5. It was agreed to that each stakeholder would return one marked up copy (prioritized) of the Summary of Concerns by July 9, 2008.

6. The next stakeholder meeting is scheduled for July 16, 2008 at 7:00pm at Norwalk City Hall.  

